
                 Richmond Corridor Association (RCA) Monthly General Meeting 

                                         Weber Display & Packaging Co. 

                                                    Meeting Minutes 
                                                    
                                                    January 10, 2018 
 
Attendance: Kelly Hynes (Weber Display & Packaging), Gene Fijalkowski (CSS 
International) Bruce Richman (SD Richman, Sons), Matt Mullin (City of Philadelphia-
CLIP), Steve Horton (RCA-NEDS), Tummona Fisher (PhilaPort-PRPA), John Taintor 
(Port Richmond Self-Storage), Ed Taintor (Port Richmond Self Storage) 
 
The Meeting was convened at 9:05am.   
 
The November Meeting Minutes were reviewed and approved.  
 
Treasurer’s Report: Submitted by Bruce Richman. The M&T Bank Account Balance is: 
$14,907.88. 
 
Committee Reports: 
 
Safety/Security: No Update.  
 
Membership: This is the time to renew all 2018 memberships. Everyone was asked to 
speak with their business neighbors about RCA, and encourage them to join. Steve 
Horton continues to reach out to firms each month to encourage them to attend our 
meetings, and to become members. 
 
Strategic Plan: No Update. There will be a decision, at the next meeting in March, on   
whether RCA wants to work on a new & updated 5 Year Strategic Plan. 
 
Media/Public Relations: The next I-95 Project meeting will be held Thursday January 
18th at 8:30am @ PhilaPort, 3460 N. Delaware Ave. in the 2nd Floor Conference Room. 
For Project Updates Check: (www.95revive.com). 
 
Website: No Update. RCA Information: (www.rcassociation.org). The Meeting Minutes 
& Business Resources information continues to be posted and available. 
 
CLIP/Infrastructure Report: CLIP continues to provide quality of life services to the 
overall neighborhood. Direct Issues & Concerns to: “311” (Calls accepted Mon.-Fri.: 
8am-8pm and E-Mails accepted 24-7 at: (philly311@phila.gov). Record the Tracking 
(Case) number. RCA & CLIP will follow up. 
 
Old Business: Shortdumping continues to a crisis throughout the neighborhood. The 
chronic locations include, but not limited to: 3400 Bath St., 2900 E. Schiller St., 2900-
3000 E. Tioga St., 3700 Coral St. and 2900 E. Kingston St. Businesses were reminded 
of the City’s Business Security Camera Program. Information is on the Website. 



 
New Business: The businesses along Wheatsheaf Lane (Port Richmond Self Storage 
& S.D. Richman, Sons) want to get a regular contact at the Parks & Recreation 
regarding the maintenance and snow removal plans for the adjacent bicycle-pedestrian 
path that runs in front of their facilities. RCA will follow up with the Department. 
 
RCA will participate in the April Spring Clean Up. Stay tuned for more information. 
 
Business Roundtable Announcements: No Updates 
 
The Meeting was adjourned at 10:20am. 
 
Submitted by Steve Horton 


